

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Commonwealth Transportation Board

W. Sheppard Miller, III Chairperson 1401 East Broad Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 482-5818

Fax: (804) 786-2940

RESOLUTION OF THE COMMONWEALTH TRANSPORTATION BOARD

June 21, 2022

MOTION

<u>Made By:</u> Mr. Kasprowicz <u>Seconded By:</u> Mr. Dodson <u>Action:</u> Motion carried, unanimously

Title: Commending Marty Williams

WHEREAS, Marty Williams served as a member of the Commonwealth Transportation Board as an at-large Urban Member from 2014 to 2022, having been appointed for a full four year term by Governor Terry McAuliffe and subsequently reappointed by Governor Ralph Northam; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Williams brought to his tenure on the Board, an extensive record of leadership in the Commonwealth at the state and local government levels and in the private sector, serving as Council Member of City of Newport News – where he was twice selected Vice-Mayor by his peers, as a Virginia State Senator representing the Virginia Peninsula, in a business development position at Malcolm Pirnie/Arcadis, and as the Founder of River City Strategies, LLC; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Williams diligently and tirelessly has played a significant role in transportation for the Commonwealth, serving as a member of the Commonwealth Transportation Board in his representation as an Urban at-large member, and also, while a Virginia State Senator, as Chairman of the Senate Transportation Committee; and

WHEREAS, in fulfilling his duties as a member of this Board, his leadership, commitment and insight have earned Mr. Williams the admiration and respect of his colleagues and the staff at the Virginia Department of Transportation and the Department of Rail and Public Transportation; and

Resolution of the Board Commending Marty Williams June 21, 2022 Page 2 of 2

WHEREAS, the Commonwealth Transportation Board wishes to express its appreciation to Mr. Williams for his years of service to this Board and to the Commonwealth.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Commonwealth Transportation Board, that the members of this Board hereby extend to Marty Williams, their highest commendation and gratitude for his years of outstanding service on behalf of the citizens of the Commonwealth and convey their best wishes to him in all his future endeavors.

####